# PTO Agenda Tuesday, January 11, 2022 6:30 pm @ Glenbrook Library

#### Principal's Update - Kurtis Sufka

- The bus drivers/garage staff really appreciated the gift card and treat. The students were excited to be involved in distributing them. Pictures were posted on Twitter.
- Official dates for the Artist in Residence are March 14-25th.

### • Financial Update - Becky Backes

 Treasurer's Report: We currently have a balance of \$17,421.34 (see Report for list of all deposits and withdrawals). The paperwork for our tax exemption was also filed.

### Community Updates & Upcoming Events

- Teacher Appreciation Day: The discussion of a special treat for teachers/staff given out 1x per month was carried over from the last meeting. It was decided that teachers/specialists would receive \$50 in January to use on classroom supplies. Receipts are due in the PTO mailbox by Feb. 11th. We are looking at providing a breakfast bar in February, a coffee day in March, some sort of spa treat (Lisa M. suggested contacting Frog Pond Botanicals) in April, and then doing our regular staff appreciation week in May.
- Scholastic Book Fair: Lisa M. has taken over as the chair for the PTO. The book fair will again be held during spring conferences.
- Spring Fundraiser: Becky B. will check with Polish Chicks N Dip to see if there are any changes to the fundraiser info they provided us two years ago. Other fundraising ideas will be looked into by Kurtis.

## Open Floor

- Box Tops for Education: Angie N. will create a flyer for one last collection (sent in by Feb. 15th) before the mail-in program ends. It will also include a reminder that the program is now completely digital and easy to use.
- Becky B. provided some info about our artist in residence, Sandy Melroy. She will be working with the students on a form of silk painting and providing some instruction about the history and science of it. Each K-5th grade student will be able to complete at least one individual silk painting as well as work on a collaborative project a mural. She will also be documenting the entire process and compiling it in a book for Glenbrook.

